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taken into the human body or animal 
body shall, in addition to the require-
ments of paragraph (a) of this section 
submit the following data, where rea-
sonably available: 

(i) Summary laboratory reports of 
data obtained in subacute and chronic 
animal studies where the data pertain 
to the absorption, distribution, metab-
olism and excretion of substances in 
question; 

(ii) A median lethal dosage (LD50) de-
termination conducted in one addi-
tional species. Of the two LD50 deter-
minations required for persons submit-
ting exemption requests under this 
part, one should be conducted in a non-
rodent species; 

(iii) Summary reports of data ob-
tained in human studies designed to 
measure the absorption, distribution, 
metabolism, and excretion of sub-
stances in question; and 

(iv) Data indicating, insofar as is 
known, the mechanism of action of the 
substance in question and the mecha-
nism by which expected toxicological 
effects occur. If these mechanisms are 
unknown, the petition should state 
this. 

(2) Petitioners submitting exemption 
requests for substances normally used 
on or taken into the human or animal 
body shall, in addition to the require-
ments of paragraphs (a) and (b)(1) of 
this section, submit an evaluation of 
the pharmacology and toxicology of 
the substance in question based on rea-
sonably available medical and sci-
entific literature. The evaluation 
should be a comprehensive one, and 
should include proper literature cita-
tions. To the extent possible, informa-
tion submitted by the petitioner justi-
fying an exemption based on the med-
ical and scientific literature will be 
evaluated under the criteria specified 
in § 1702.9(a) for evaluating experi-
mental data. In certain cases where the 
experimental data specified by § 1702.9 
(a) and (b) are unavailable, the medical 
and scientific literature may justify 
granting an exemption, particularly 
where the pharmacology and toxi-
cology of the substance is well docu-
mented in the literature. 

(c) Optional data criteria for petitions 
involving substances not used in or on the 
human or animal body. The following 

types of data, although often not gen-
erated for household substances not 
normally used in or on the human or 
animal body, may be available to a pe-
titioner and should, where reasonably 
available, be submitted. 

(1) Summary laboratory reports of 
data obtained in subacute and chronic 
animal studies where such data pertain 
to the absorption, distribution, metab-
olism, and excretion of the substance 
in question; 

(2) Results of median lethal dosage 
(LD50) studies conducted in additional 
species of animals; and 

(3) Any additional experimental stud-
ies relevant to the exemption request 
which would provide the Commission 
with additional means of assessing the 
hazards to children of the product for 
which exemption is sought. 

§ 1702.10 Human experimental data in-
volving the testing of human sub-
jects. 

Any human experimental data sub-
mitted with a petition requesting an 
exemption under this part shall include 
a statement establishing that adequate 
measures have been taken to ensure 
against psychological or physical in-
jury to the subject of the human stud-
ies. The Commission considers its regu-
lations concerning the protection of 
human subjects (16 CFR part 1028) to be 
an example of measures that are ade-
quate to ensure against psychological 
or physical injury to human subjects. 

§ 1702.11 Product specifications. 
Each petition for an exemption shall 

include: 
(a) A complete quantitative formula 

for the product, including inert ingre-
dients, diluents, and solvents. (Peti-
tioners should refer to § 1702.6 for infor-
mation regarding trade secrets.) 

(b) A listing of all physical forms or 
dosage forms (whichever is appro-
priate) in which the product is avail-
able. 

§ 1702.12 Packaging specifications. 
Each petition for an exemption shall 

include the following information for 
each form of the product for which an 
exemption is sought: 

(a) A description of the packaging 
currently in use including the name of 
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